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Issue 4415, August 2015 
 

Next club meeting: August 24th, 2015, 7:00 pm, Golden Coral Alta Mere Blvd & Camp 
Bowie Blvd 

 

Presidents Corner: by Tom Blakeney 
 
Hello, Thunderbirds. 
 
I hope everyone that made it to the Summer Float Fly had 
as much fun as I did! The winds were mild and water flying 
was excellent. Currently planning on attending a float fly 
on August 22 near Little Rock, AR to enjoy some more 
float flying before our Winter Float Fly in Nov. 
 
The Thunderbirds have been invited to put on a static 
display at the Alliance Air Show on Sept 12 and 13. We 
have a limited number of car passes for people to bring in 
their models and park in exhibitor/vendor parking. I have 
a commitment on Sept 12, but will be there to lead the 
static display on Sunday the 13. We are looking for a 
volunteer to lead the display effort on Saturday and 
looking for a few folks who can each bring an interesting 
model or two to show the public. We have been given a 
10x10 area in a shared 30x50 foot tent and we will be able 
to rope off a 10x20 foot area next to the tent for displaying 
models. We will discuss more at the meeting. 

 
We sent out an email to the membership recently to remind 
everyone to not venture into any of the other park areas 
when visiting the flying field. A park ranger observed a 
vehicle in an off limits part of the park from across the 
lake. All park areas except for the flying field are closed to 
us and everything is closed to the public. At least one other 
group has some access to the park, but I think we are the 
largest group with access. The current Corps plan is to 
reopen the parks on Sept 1st, but that is subject to change. 
 
We have had two event cancellations in October. Due to the 
uncertainties about our field this summer and its possible 
condition after the flood was over, the folks from the 
Goblin Heli Bash decided to cancel their fly in. Also, the 
Classic pattern event planned for October has been 
cancelled. 
 
See you at the Golden Corral on Monday, August 24 at 7 
pm! 

 
Vice Presidents Corner: by Verne ‘Sarge’ Bell 
 
Howdy T-Bird Members! 
Hope everyone has been out to our field. We have a program this meeting, but none scheduled for the rest of the Year. If 
you want to conduct a program or know of someone who would give one, LET ME KNOW, PLEASE!!! 
 
July Meeting Minutes; by tab Bowlin 
 
No minutes at this time. 
 

Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi

Hello Thunderbirds, you may have already been out to our 
newly re-emerged flying field. If not, I urge you to go out 
there and get in some flying. It is hard to believe that a 
month ago it was several feet under water. Interestingly, 

our membership continues to grow and I’ve received more 
than half-a-dozen new memberships in the past month. 
Most of these are brand new members and we have had a 
couple of renewals from some long lost members. If you 
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are reading this and have never before been a 
Thunderbirds club member, then your dues are just half 
of a normal membership: Just $50 (slightly more if paying 
via PayPal) will take you through the end of the year. 
You will still need to have your AMA membership in order 
to be a flying member. If you don’t have one now, chances 
are you can call the AMA and obtain a membership that 
will take you through the end of 2016. For all AMA 
memberships, if you renew early you may evade the dues 
increase that will shortly take effect. Review Bob Brown’s 
column in the August issue of Model Aviation to learn 
more about the AMA dues increase. Our club membership 
is healthy and is comprised of the following: 
 

2015 MEMBERSHIP TOTAL 181  

Associate 3 
Family 23 

Individual 137  
Honorary 7 

Life 11 
 
A month or so ago, there was a suggestion for the club to 
buy its own portable toilet and simply have the servicing 
company come out on a weekly basis to replenish it. As it 
turns out, there isn’t much in the way of a monthly saving 
for buying the toilet outright versus renting it. Plus, we 
pay a monthly insurance fee in the event that the toilet is 
physically damaged. The toilet would be replaced without 
any additional charges. There is no coverage available 
should we buy our own unit and so we’d be responsible 
directly for the loss. All in all, it seemed much better to 
continue with the excellent service we receive from United 
Site Services.  
Summer Reading Material 
When it is too hot to go out and fly, or while the runway is 
under water, such extremes might find you in the comfort 
of your home looking for a good read. While listening to 
our local NPR radio station (FM 90.1) I heard an 
interesting interview with author David McCullough. His 
new book is titled “The Wright Brothers” which is a foray 

into a different realm compared to his novels on John 
Adams and Truman. I immediately picked up a copy as it 
was conveniently on sale in Costco and have thoroughly 
enjoyed the lesson in history. Not only does the book set 
the context of the era but it delves deeply into the 
engineering prowess of the brothers Wright – how they 
truly were America’s first aeronautical engineers, but also 
its first test pilots. It isn’t a technical book and it does 
spend a lot of time building the personalities and cultures 
of the both the brothers and their encounters with other 
famous aviators and inventors of the day. It’s an easy read 
and well worth putting a copy on your shelf. 
Control Line Flying 
At the July club meeting that took place for the first time 
in the Golden Corral restaurant (Alta Mere) we had a 
presentation from Jim Svitko. Jim brought a great looking 
control line model to talk about and to ask the club if we 
were open to control line flying. Actually, there have been 
a number of us that are quite interested in CL flying. Some 
have picked up some classic models and engines at swap 
meets while others, like me, have found new kits of models 
we flew when we first entered the hobby. My personal 
favorite is the Brodak Shoestring that is an updated 
recreation of the Carl Goldberg Shoestring that I flew 
when I was sixteen years old. At that time, mine was 
powered with a Fox 35 while my new Shoestring will be 
powered by a much more modern, Brodak 25.  
One thing that has attracted me to control line is the 
ability to build the models from kits – there are ARF 
models available but the majority of them are balsa kits – 
laser cut and with terrific CAD drawn plans. Another 
aspect that has brought me back to CL is the skill of the 
pilots, especially those flying precision stunt. Take a look 
at some of the videos on YouTube to see what I’m talking 
about; both in regard to the flying and the build and finish 
quality of the models. 
Whether or not CL takes off at our club remains to be 
seen. But if you are interested in another facet of the 
aeromodelling hobby, get in touch with me and perhaps we 
can get in the air together. We hope Jim joins in and helps 
us to develop our interests further. 

 

  
Hanger Nine P-47. Builder / Pilot unknown 
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SAFETY CORNER 
 

My safety tip this month is “beware of distractions”, which is also mentioned in a short article on page 8 of the August 
edition of Model Aviation magazine. Here is my story. Earlier this week, I was using an exacto-blade tool on my latest 
project and I decided to go to the kitchen to get my water glass with said tool in hand. The glass was empty and to fill it 
required me to put the blade down so I could use both hands. I went back to my model with the glass of refreshing water. 
Now I am ready to continue what I was doing but I don’t have the exacto-blade. For a short time I could not remember 
where I put it. I assumed it would be on the kitchen counter close to where the glass had been, but it was not. After a small 
panic attack, and a few minutes of searching, I found it lying in the napkin holder on my kitchen table. Why? I don’t know, 
but not smart. Hence, the term “distraction”. I usually try to put all tools back in there proper location or container when 
not in use for two reasons. You know where to find them when you need them and it will eliminate potential safety hazards. 
This time I did not, but all went well. 
By the way, I finally went out to our field, and I was pleasantly surprised at how great the field looks. I know I was not part 
of the effort, but the members that did contribute to the post-flooding clean-up did a fantastic job. 
 
Mel Wells Safety Coordinator 

 

 
No I’m not auditioning for a part in a Frankenstien movie. Just a  not so gentle reminder to use sunblock when at the field 
or any other time you’re outdoors. 
 
Summer Float Fly 
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Members Projects (mine): by Woody 
 

 
First Flight Combat Hellcat T-28B Post Flight with A2A Gyro  SE-5A Denton Swap Meet Acquisition 

B-29 Awaits FAA Approval to Fly: by Aaron Church Associate Editor (Wingman Magazine)  
 
Volunteers are on the home stretch to returning a B-29A 
Superfortress bomber to the skies at McConnell AFB, 
Kan., after its official rollout back in March. The  aircraft, 
nicknamed Doc, was successfully fueled, exposing no major 
leaks, and is currently undergoing final preparations for 
system pressurization and engines runs, according to a 
release, Aug. 12. "Before the B-29 can be flown, Doc's 
Friends must receive an airworthiness certificate from the 
FAA," according to the group supporting the restoration. 
The group plans to request permission to conduct flight 
testing from McConnell, and base permanent flying 
operations from the civilian Wichita Dwight D. Eisenhower 
National Airport. Volunteers have installed the aircraft's 
turbocharge casings, are finishing the customized exhaust 
system, and installing the required modern aavionics, 
communications, and navigations systems required for 
flight. No firm date is set for Doc's maiden flight, though 
the group hopes to fly before year's end. Doc would join 
Fifi as the only flyable B-29s. (Read about Doc's restoration 
in Wingman Magazine.) For more information visit Doc’s 
website at: www.b-29doc.com 

 

  

 
F9F Cougar: by Debra Cleghorn (Model Airplane News Executive Editor) 
 
Flown by Toby Newton, this 1/5-scale Navy jet looks and 
sounds like the real deal! Powered by a Merlin 160 
turbine, the 85-inch-span model is controlled by a JR 
radio system and has a Tailored Pilots figure in the 
cockpit for the final finishing touch. Thanks to Dean and 
Pete Coxon for taking this great video at the RAF Cosford 
meet held by the UK’s Large Model Association. 
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Long Island Sky Hawks Dawn Patrol: by Gerry Yarrish 

If you love WW1 aircraft, you must have noticed that there are a lot of “Dawn Patrol” events springing up all over the 
country. Well, one of the very first, inspired by the WW1 Jamboree at the Old Rhinebeck Aerodrome, is the very 
successful event on Long Island. Hosted by the Long Island Sky Hawks club this Dawn Patrol always draws a nice 
collection of RC aeroplanes and they don’t just sit around looking pretty. The guys from the LISH club have turned their 
Dawn Patrol from a regular multi-wing fun fly, to an even more fun semi-competition. There’s low pressure events like 
the Bomb Drop, Balloon Bust and a Spot Landing to add to your flight scores. 
There were about 35 pilots at this year’s event and a lot of WW1 biplanes on the flight line and in the traffic pattern. The 
club’s flying field is also a great reason to come and fly as part of the Dawn Patrol event! It’s actually on a Sod Farm field 
and smooth as a putting green! 

 

Be sure to check out the club’s Face book page for more information on the Dawn Patrol event and for pix of the club 
members’ building projects. See ya in the trenches next year; the event is always the first weekend in August! 
 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Long-Island-Skyhawks-Dawn-Patrol/145897418938626 
 
Event Sponsors: Model Airplane News, Balsa USA, Nick Ziroli Plans, Red5 Designs, NoBS Batteries, Vailly 
Aviation, Aviation Concepts, Glenn Torrance Models 
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Easy Custom Pushrods: by John Reid Model Airplane News West Coast senior editor 

Many kits are made to precise standards, and this 
includes the pushrods. They are perfect for the 
recommend servos, but when using servos that have the 
output arms in a different location, those included 
pushrods may not work as well. This happened to me, and 
it meant that I needed to make up my own pushrods for 
the elevators. I purchased some 2-56 threaded pushrod 
from the local hobby shop and cut it to the size needed, 
which was only about 3 to 4 inches long. 
But I found out that threaded rod is not very rigid and 
tended to flex a little when the control surfaces were at full 
deflection. I had some copper tubing lying around that 
would allow the threaded rod to fit inside it. I cut some 
tubing so just about 1/2 inch of rod extended out of each 
side. I then used 2-56 nuts on each end and tightened 
down the tubing to the rod. This created a very rigid 
pushrod that was also very light and clean looking. You 
can save even more weight by using aluminum or carbon-
fiber tubing instead of copper. Of course, I just used what 
was in the shop. 

The nice thing about this is that you can make custom-
length pushrod any time and not spend a lot of money 
doing it. Now I have extra 2-56 and 4-40 threaded rod 
along with the matching copper and aluminum tubing in 
my shop—just in case I need another custom-size 
pushrod. 

 

 
   

THUNDERBIRD 2015 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 

September 26-27    S.P.A.       CD Ken Knotts 
September 25-26  Warbirds Over North Texas   CD Ed Kettler 
October 2-4   SAB Goblin Bash  CANX   CD Will Campbell 
October 10   C.P.A.       CD Tim Reed 
November 7   Texas Electric fun fly     CD Tom Blakeney 
November    21 Pylon Race      CD Gary James, Verne Bell 
November 28   Toy for Tots     Coordinator Steve Ehlers 
December   Thunderbird Christmas Party   Club Officers 
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President:  Tom Blakeney 
E-Mail: tomblakeney28682@ 
���������������yahoo.com 

Vice President:  Verne Bell 
E-Mail: vernebbell2@aim.com�
 

Secretary:  Tab Bowland�
E-Mail: tbirds197@yahoo.com�
 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������
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Len and Debbie  invite you to receive: 
 

$3.00 Off a Full Service Oil Change including Oil, Lube    
and Filter. 
Complete Fluid Top Off, Check Tire Pressure and Vacuum 
Interior + 16 point inspection. 

 
 
 
 
 

2850 Fort Worth Highway 
Hudson Oaks, TX 76087 
(817) 594-2602 
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